
 

 

MARYLAND RETREADS 
 

 Ron & Sharon Richards, Reps.                               Allen & Donna Droneburg Asst. Reps 

 618 East Main Street                                    7904 River Run Ct. 
 Thurmont, MD 21788                                               Frederick, MD 21701 
 sharonrichards1959@gmail.com                       pad5692@gmail.com & 
 301-271-5031                                                             droneburg@aol.com 
                                                                   240-409-6589 

Volume 19                                                       Issue 11                              November 2018        

Octoberôs breakfast weather was partly sunny, a 
good day for a ride. We had 43 members and 3 small 
guests join everyone for breakfast. Rick and Joanne 
brought their granddaughter Alice, and we brought 

our grandsons, Cody and Collin. We had 20 bikes in 
the parking lot. Lots of hugs and conversation en-
joyed by all. Thanks to those who joined us for break-
fast. 
  After breakfast we had a short meeting, we dis-
cussed the planning meeting that will be held at our 
house on November 17th. Please bring your ideas 
for next years riding season, dinner outs, and ice 
cream socials. Soup and sandwiches will be on the 
menu. This will also be our Dinner Out. 
  The Ice Cream Trail has ended. We will announce 
the winner at Novemberôs breakfast. Thanks to Augie 
and Lynn for taking charge in this. 
  After the meeting we lined up for our trip to Coot-
erôs, a very nice ride, a little chilly for those who rode 
on bikes, but I was nice and warm, in the truck. We 
had a total of 7 bikes, and 2 cars go on the trip. 
  When we arrived we all went our separate ways, to 

look thru the museum, and the vendors outside. They 
have a small caf® area that serves sandwiches and 
such, we had the bbq pork sandwich, very good. 
  There was a Blue Grass band that was going to 

preform starting at 
2pm, some of us 
stayed to listen to 
the music for a bit, 
they were really 
good. Then it was 

getting late, time to head home, but before we got 
home we just had to make a stop at Nutterôs for ice 

cream, to top off a great day. Thanks to Ron for plan-
ning and leading this ride. 
  Next breakfast will be November 4th (time changes 
so donôt forget to set your clocks). Jeff & Patsy will be 
leading a scenic fall color ride which will be between 
31/2 - 4 hours, weather permitting. 
 

******** 
 

Congratulations go to Rick B. for winning the door 
prize and to Cody and Dough G. for winning the 50/50. 
 

******** 
Overnight to Johnstown & Flight 93 

 

The group met at Sheetz in Greencastle. There was 
10 people, 4 bikes and 1 car and off we go to the 
Laural Highlands. Keeping with Retread tradition, we 
stopped for breakfast at the Foot of the Mountain Res-
taurant. Then we were off on a nice back roads ride to 
S. Michaels where we stopped at Morrisôs Forest Inn 
for lunch. Nice place to eat. The place has mounted 
wildlife animals on the walls and in glass enclosures. 
  After lunch, we wen a short distance to the John-
stown Flood National Memorial Visitors Center. There 
we watched a spectacular movie of the cause and the 
results of the flood. We visited where the rich and elite 
had built cottages and a clubhouse for their private 
club called South Fork Fishing and Hunting Club. They 
were a part of the reason for the disaster. 
  We visited the dam site, part still remains. 
From there we went downstream to the town of 
Johnstown. There we saw the seven arch rail-
road bridge where debris got lodged and backed 
the water up and flooded the town. 
  We visited the Unknown Plot in the Grandview Cem-
etary where 777 unidentified people lost in the flood 
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enjoyed helping people, talking to people, loving people. 
Barb and my Mom became friends, we would take Mom 
with us to Retreads functions sometimes, and they always 
enjoyed talking to one another. 
  I know it is extremely hard to loose someone you love, 
and you will miss them dearly. But we just need to have 
the strength and faith to let them go because they are in a 
better place helping others now. Barb will always be a part 
of the Maryland Retreads and well as Joe, I used to call 
him my ñhandsome fellaò, when they came to breakfast 
and that brought a smile to his face. 
  So as time goes on please keep Barb in your hearts as 
well as Joe, Jeff & Patsy and their entire family.  
  Barb will be missed, but now we have another angel 
watching over us. 
 
Also please keep Betty H. and Buddy B. and Dottieôs sis-
ter Peg in your thoughts and prayers. 
 

******** 

Dinner Out 
 

Our Dinner Out this month was held at 
Butterburgôs in Union Bridge, we had 13 
Retreads join together for dinner. A great 
place, food was delicious, service was 
amazing. This restaurant is definitely a 
keeper. Thanks to those who joined to-
gether for dinner, and those who came 
back to our house for coffee and des-
serts. 
 

******** 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Letõs Get Together For Dinner 
 
November 17th 1pm Planning Meeting for 2019, 
this year it will be held at Ron & Sharonôs home. Be 
thinking of ideas that you would like to share, places 
you would like to go, places for dinner outs, and ice 
cream places to go. And as always we will be look-
ing for ride leaders. Menu will be soup & sandwich-
es. Please bring a dish to share if you can. 
 
December 2nd Noon will be our Christmas Lunch-
eon at Mountain Gate, 12pm NO BREAKFAST. The 
price of the luncheon is $16.79, that includes your 
drink and gratuity. 

******** 
 

 
 

are buried. They found bodies for 12 yeas after the flood 
and as far away as Cincinnati, Ohio. 
  We visited the Incline Plane that carries people and cars 
up 900 ft. at a 71% grade. Then we headed 
for our motel in Somerset to check in. By 
then, it was time fordinner at Kingôs Restau-
rant. Dessert included warm apple pie with 
cinnamon ice cream. Yummy. 
  Sunday morning we were off to the Flight 93 
Memorial. We were eager to see the new 

ñTower of Voices.ò A windchime for each 
person that died in the crash will hang 
from the 93 ft. tall tower. At present 
time, 8 chimes are installed. After our 
visit to the Flight 93 Memorial, we head-

ed home by more back roads (no interstate on this trip). 
  We stopped at Brotherôs Pizza for dinner and say our 
goodbyes. 
  What a nice trip and thanks to everyone that went. 

Hal & Dottie 
 

******** 
Member & Friend News  

 

In Memory of Barb Ensminger 
As you know, Barb Ensminger passed away on October 8th, 
2018. 

  Barb Ensminger was a wonderful loving person. 
She always had a smile on her face, and gave the 
best hugs. 
  I would like to share one of my memories of Barb. 
  Many years ago, Ronne and I were out riding and 
we stopped at the Sheetz store on Rt. 40, we 
pulled in on the bike and parked next to another 

bike. We got off and there were 2 people sitting at one of the 
tables, we spoke and they did also. We came back out with our 
drinks and they invited us to sit with them, we got to chatting 
about riding and this lovely lady said to us, you should join the 
Maryland Retreads Motorcycle Group we have a lot of fun and 
activities. Ronnie told her that we had just joined a few months 
prior, but we didnôt really know anyone that well yet. Come to 
find out this was Barb and Joe Ensminger, we had a lovely 
conversation with them and before we all parted ways, she 
gave us a hug. That is only one of the special memories I have 
of Barb, there are lots and lots more as Iôm sure you all have 
your memories. 
  Barb could light up a room with her smile, and no matter what 
if you were having a bad day, her hug could make it better. She  
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November Birthdayôs  
 

      November 19 - Patsy Ensminger 
      November 25 - Joe Shafer 
      November 26 - Gail Nolte 
      November 26 - Judy Reeves 
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Reminder 
 

Donôt forget to send in your membership renewals in 
before the end of the year. If we do not have your re-
newal, you will not be receiving your January newslet-
ter. 

 
******** 

 

November 11th is Veterans Day: 
 
We would like to thank all our Veterans that are here 
and remember the ones we have lost. We thank you 
for your dedication and service to protect our country. 

 
******** 

 
2019 Retread Rallies 

 

Future International & other 
rallies being planned.  

 

Flyers will be available as 
we receive them.  
 

May 16 - 19ðEastern PA Rally, Bird in Hand Penn-
sylvania. Early Registration May 15. 
 
July 15-17ðWestern PA Rally, Erie PA 
  The Quality Inn & Suites Conference Center now 
has a block of rooms reserved. The room rate is 
$65.00. The rooms have two queen beds or a king 
bed. Check-in is Sunday, July 14th and checkout is 
Thursday, July 18th. The hotel phone number is 814
-864-4911 If you have any questions, e-mail me at 
Boleratz@hotmail.com or call 814-796-6664. 
 
July 29 - Aug. 1ðInternational Rally, Spearfish 
South Dakota. 

 
******** 

 
2020 Retread Rallies 

 
June 15-18 2020 International RallyðJohnson City, 
TN 
 

 

Mark Your Calendars  
 

1st Sunday of each month breakfast 
(except December) 9am, Mountain 
Gate Restaurant, off  Rt 15 just 
South of Thurmont, MD. Monthly 
after breakfast group rides are 
planned. If inclement weather, ride 
will be postponed until later in the year. If you have a 
ride you would like to lead or a suggestion for a ride, 
please let us know. 
 
November 4th 9am - Breakfast, Jeff & Patsy will lead a 
ride after breakfast. More info to come. 
 
December 2nd - Christmas Lunch 12pm. At Mountain 
Gate Restaurant in Thurmont. 
 

2019 
 
January 6th 9am - Breakfast at Mountain Gate. 
 
February 3rd 9am - Breakfast at Mountain Gate. 

 
******** 

 
Just a little tidbit for the upcoming cold weather: 

 
******** 

 
Ron and I would like to wish all of our 
Retread Family, a wonderful Thanks-
giving, and please keep the families 
that have had losses, or those that are 
in ill health in your Thanksgiving Pray-
ers. 
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Eastern Pennsylvania Retreads 

Christmas Breakfast 2018 

Hershey Farm Restaurant 240 
Hartman Bridge Rd, Ronks PA Rt  
896 1 mile south of Rt 30. 

Sunday December 9th  

Doors open at 8:00 a.m. 

Breakfast Buffet at 9:00  

Register by Dec 2nd  

Make checks payable to Eastern Pa Retreads  

Send Checks to: Nancy Lingenfelter  

215 Monocacy Creek Road Birdsboro, Pa 19508 

                              Cut here                                       
Christmas Breakfast 

Name(s)                                                               

Phone                        email                                  

Address      
                                           

Number attending      X $12.00 =                       


